
NEW BUSINESS.

There was no new business.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS. 

There was no unfinished business.

TOWN A'I'l'ORNEY'S REPORT.

Mr. Crim instructed council that Fauquier County had approved a rezoning with proffers

adjacent to the Town Boundaries called Arrington Farms. He explained the proffers provided
three possible configurations, two of which would require the property to enter the Town

through some type of annexation. He stated that the applicant has indicated through their legal 
counsel that they plan to file a citizen-initiated annexation and have provided a draft resolution

for the consideration to express support. Mr. Crim stated that he would ask the Council

for their consideration of that resolution at the December meeting.

The Mayor thanked Mr. Crim for his report.

TOWN MANAGER'S REPORT. 

Mr. Cassidy thanked the Council for all that the Town has been able to accomplish in the last six

months since he has been appointed as the interim Town Manager. He said that he appreciated
the confidence that Council had shown in him. He thanked the staff for their dedication and

encouraged all to look at the new Departmental Quarterly reports that highlight the actions staff

are taking because of the support of the Mayor and Council. He thanked the community for their 

support as well and said that it was an exciting time to be a part of the Town.

Mr. Cassidy called attention to the upcoming Christmas parade on December this year.

Mr. Cassidy highlighted the continuing Town Talks Program which will be at 18 Court Stret on

December 6th, 2023, to discuss winter operations, snow emergency routs, and when the Town

responds to snow events. He stated that the Town Talks have been productive.

COUNCILMEMBERS TIME. 

Councilmember Mooney- Mr. Mooney welcomed the new members of staff and congratulated

public works, Ms. Miller, and Mr. Clough, on their achievements. He called attention to the 

quarterly reports that Mr. Clough had worked on and thanked him for his work in standardizing
them. He said that if you watched the work session this morning, the current team is working on 

it and have a plan to move forward and rectify the situation.


